

New Zealand Fire Service

National Headquarters Level 12 80 The Terrace PO Box 2133 Wellington

New Zealand

Phone+64 4 496 3600, Fax +64 4 496 3700

2 June 2017

Dr Tony Enright

By email: fyi-request-5766-e22736db@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Dr Enright

Official Information Request - proposed development at Customs Street East, Auckland

I refer to your official information request which was received on 21 April 2017.

Your request has been processed under the Official Information Act 1982 (**OIA**) and a decision made to release information to you. I accordingly *attach* all the communications between personnel at the New Zealand Fire Service (**NZFS**) and Auckland Council in relation to the Customs Street East project that we have gathered to date. The NZFS does not appear to hold any communications between its personnel and the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment in relation to this project.

Please note that we are taking further steps to ensure we have located all the relevant correspondence by asking personnel to double-check their electronic and physical document holdings for this project. I will let you know as soon as possible if that brings to light any further documents. Thank you for your continued patience while we complete this exercise.

Yours sincerely

Leigh Deuchars

Director, Office of the Chief Executive

Rich

encl.